Action Plan

· For the materials development phase module coordinators would lead materials development teams which would in most cases include internal academic staff teaching the module and external co-writers.

· The draft materials would be reviewed by members of the University’s Department for Education Innovation before revised drafts were reviewed by SAIDE.

· Three key stages in the development process were identified:

· Introduction and first unit – Here the focus would be on student orientation, level and the extent to which draft materials were activity-based, built on learners’ experiences and facilitated independent learning.
· Draft of first half of module – The review of the first half of each module would provide feedback on coherence within and between units and identify whether or not students would required to engage with content in increasingly sophisticated ways.
· First draft of module – In addition to the previous issues, the review of the first full draft would include feedback on the extent to which the materials reflected what had been planned and whether they adequately prepared students for completion of the assessment activities.
· The first draft materials would be made available to external reviewers from a range of HEIs teaching similar content. These external reviewers would be provided with a template to facilitate their detailed feedback on the draft materials including issues such as general learning, teaching and assessment processes, in addition to the accuracy and contemporaneity of the content.
· Parallel to this external review process, parts of the draft materials would be used in contact sessions with existing ACE students to check issues of level, relevance and language appropriateness.
· Feedback from these processes would lead to the development of a second draft of the materials which would again be reviewed by both the University’s Department for Education Innovation and SAIDE.
· The revised draft materials, including programme design documents, a contextual discussion document, programme and module tutorial letters and assignments would then be made available for review by an international panel of experts in the field (in this case led by Professor Bob Moon of the Open University, UK.)
· Feedback from this process would inform the development of the final draft of the print-based materials. 
· While module coordinators would be involved in the finalisation of the third draft, the University’s Centre for Education and Innovation would be tasked with the development of a DVD support pack. The  proposed DVD contents are information and support from both administrative and academic purposes as well as copies of policies and articles related to the programme and which students can engage with as supplementary materials. Dr Johan Hendrikz, the UPDEU Manager, refers to the DVD as students’ “digital library”. Students who do not have easy access to computers will not be disadvantaged because the core resources required for assessment will be contained in the printed materials. Students will also continue to have access to the University’s hard copy library system by post. Students will also receive a university email address and may access all core materials online at the programme’s website.
